
 

 

Monday May 13, 2024 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

9:30 a.m. 

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the May 2024 monthly board meeting 
present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cody Hoffman Supervisor 
#2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

 20 Citizens Present 

AGENDA: 

SPECTRUM OVERVIEW 

Two gentlemen from Spectrum presented to the town what they have been doing 
in our town. They are installing fiber optics for people around the lakes. It is being 
paid for by a grant that they have acquired. They should be completed with this 
by September 30,2024. They said that if you already have Spectrum nothing will 
change, cable for those not using Spectrum will be ran to houses at no charge. 
They offer many services and costs vary by which tier you pick. Another program 
will be coming soon after this one is completed to add on upgrades. One pod can 
go out at least 2000 feet. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid.  Cody made by 
motion to accept her report as presented, seconded by Wade all in favor none 
opposed, motion carried 

CLERKS REPORT 

The minutes from the April monthly meeting had been sent to the board 
members. With one correction concerning when oak wilt starts and ends, Wade 
Wisnefske made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Cody, all in favor 
non opposed, motion carried. 

DISC GOLF 

Connie Stuedel talked about the proposal to make a disc golf area across the road 
from Sandy Beach.  She stated that most of the work and the costs will be done 



 

 

by volunteers. For the ones working, they will need to sign a waiver from the 
town. Cody and Connie will walk the proposed area and give an update in June. 
The playground equipment still needs to be removed due to liability for the town.  

SCOTT CONSTRUCTION 

Chip seal will be done on Spruce to 22 to Evergreen and also Belle Plaine Ave. The 
costs will be around $70,000.00. Wade made a motion to approve, seconded by 
Cody, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. This will be done around the 4th 
of July. 

Crack Filling  

Crack filling will be done on Cloverleaf to Shoenrock towards the Long Lake outlet. 
Wade made a motion to approve, seconded by Cody, all in favor, none opposed, 
motion carried. 

COMPOST 

We had an inspection at the Compost site, we have until June 2nd to become 
compliant.  We will need to start turning the compost to reduce temperature, we 
must increase low vegetation around the burn area up to 100 feet. We may need 
to purchase a disk to do that. Colleen has one for sale, Wade will go and look at it 
to see if this would work for us. A motion was made by Wade to approve the 
compost items, seconded by Cody, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

SHORT TERM RENTAL ORDINANCE  

This item will be moved to June, so that the board has a chance to go over what 
was sent to us from our attorney. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin talked about building permits, we have had many, but they are not huge 
projects. 

A zoning meeting will be had in June, Mike Siegel requests a zoning change. He 
purchased some additional land that was added to his parcel and would like to 
have this land changed from Commercial to either General Ag or Residential. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

None 



 

 

Peter Jensema asked for some screenings to be put by Gibson Island so that it can 
be placed up to the board walk and in the parking lot. Dick will get 5 or 6 loads 
over there. 

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Alvin, all in favor, none opposed, 
motion carried. 

Adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


